
The Window 
A monthly newsletter published for the parish and friends 
of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 

AUGUST 2018 
Christ Episcopal Church is a community of Christ’s servants who seek to — 

Worship God with joy and wonder, 
Learn and Grow together, and 

Radiate God’s love to all. 



From The Rector 
Dear Friends,

I wrote to you last month about my longing to be in Austin at the 79th General Convention of 
the Episcopal Church.  This month, I’ll admit to you that I found ways to be there, even 
while staying safely ensconced in south-central Kentucky.  As the two houses which 
represent our church – the House of Deputies and the House of Bishops – debated and 
discerned weighty matters like Prayer Book revision and opening sacramental marriage to 
same-gender couples in every diocese, I was able to pull out my laptop and follow the 
discussions through the General Convention Media Hub.  At one point, while at camp, I had 
a group of counselors watching over my shoulder as “the Doyle Amendment” was debated in 
the HoD. If you want to know more about the major outcomes from General Convention, 
follow the link at the bottom of this article. 1

What was more important than any piece of 
legislation, however, was the seven spiritual 
practices that our Presiding Bishop preached about 
in his sermon at the opening Eucharist.  Calling it 
The Way of Love, Michael Curry outlined a way of 
life for all Episcopalians to follow in their daily lives.

Like any rule of life, the Way of Love is not as easy 
as it seems at first blush.  Choosing each day to turn 
and follow Jesus sounds like a great idea, but in a 
world that is constantly encouraging us to choose 
ourselves, our wallets, and our own security, this 
action is profoundly counter-cultural. Making time 
to learn and pray each day and worship God every 
week means forming new habits, and as one who 
has started running 30 times in the last five years, I 
can assure you that new habits are hard to build.  
Blessing the world by sharing our faith and giving of 
our resources is risky, and let’s not even start to 
think about what Jesus mean when he said, “Go!”  
The hardest piece might be the call to rest, as our 24/7 culture rarely affords us a minute of 
downtime, let alone a full day of sabbath.  Still, no matter how challenging the Way of Love 
might be, the reward will most certainly be worth it.  For every disciple who chooses to 
engage this Way, the Kingdom of God will be that much closer to earth as it is in heaven, and 
this good creation that God so lovingly made will be another step closer to restoration, 
thanks to committed disciples who, with God’s help, take on the hard work of love.

If you would like to talk more about the Way of Love, let me know.  There are many 
resources available to help you grow in the areas you might need to focus on.  And, if 
nothing else, I would love to pray for you as you walk the Way of Love.

Grace and Peace,

 

1https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/2018/07/16/general-convention-wrap-up-following-the-way-of-jesus/

https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/2018/07/16/general-convention-wrap-up-following-the-way-of-jesus/
https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/2018/07/16/general-convention-wrap-up-following-the-way-of-jesus/


Dear Friends, 

One of the greatest ways to get to know people is to sit with 
them and share bits about our lives over a meal. I love the 
way people’s eyes light up when they share a dish that is dear 
to them while getting to tell a story about their great aunt 
Ida who originally created this dish.  But this kind of 
connection doesn’t just happen at tables in homes, it 
happens at tables in all sorts of places: restaurants, 
churches, parks; what matters is not the setting, or even the 
food on the table necessarily, but the openness of sharing 
parts of our lives with each other. This is something that I’d 
love to be able to offer our college students as they return to 
WKU, or for new students, to provide an opportunity for 
genuine connection with the people of Christ Church.

My hope for incorporating what I’ve deemed as “Adopt a College Student”, is that each of our 
students in our Episcopal Campus Ministry will be able to have a connection with members of 
Christ Church. Ideally, those who have volunteered to adopt a student will treat them to 
dinner once a month, either in their home or out at your favorite Bowling Green restaurant.

For the most part college students are 
always willing to get a good meal, most 
people know that, but I think one of the 
greater hungers and needs of our 
students is to hear stories.  Over the last 
academic year, those members of the 
church who provided our dinner and 
were able to stay and eat with us have 
experienced this. They want to know 
what other people’s lives are like; they 
want to hear your stories. They also, like 
many of us, are interested in sharing 
their own stories as well.

We at Christ Church are lucky to have a group of engaged, passionate college students who 
are genuinely delightful to be around. They are each unique, kind, and fun in their own way, 
and I know that opening up your family or home to them will certainly be a blessing for both 
them and you. If you have interest in this, or have further questions before committing, 
please contact me either at church or through email, Becca@cecbg.com. 

Grace and Peace,

From The Associate Rector 















August 5th: Sojourner Bags - 2pm-4pm - We will meet to assemble Sojourner 
Bags for HOTEL INC. Snacks Provided.

August 12th:  Sunday School/EYC Kickoff Pool Party - 3pm-6pm- Youth and 
families are invited to join us at the Puckett home (1590 Mallory Ct, Bowling Green, 
KY 42103) for a pool and pizza party.  

August 19th: Pop Theology - 5pm-6:30pm - We will meet in the EYC lounge to 
discuss current music, our faith, and where the two cross paths! Dinner provided.

August 26th:  ReCreation- 2pm-4pm  - Join us in the EYC lounge to relax and create
a piece of art to make CEC beautiful.   Snacks provided.

Please contact Karen Crabtree (karen@cecbg.com) for more information 
regarding EYC activities. 

EYC & Sunday School Kick-Off Party

mailto:karen@cecbg.com








Churches United in Help Ministry

Where does a single parent turn when one of her children, 

who has a broken leg, has been diagnosed with a rare bone 

disease and needs home care? The mother must stay home 

with the child so she cannot work. Then she receives an 

electric bill of over $200. We had this case show up recently 

while interviewing people for help with utilities, emergency 

prescriptions, and gasoline for trips to doctors in Louisville 

and Nashville. 

Fortunately, we were able to help this parent and refer her to 

other agencies for more long term help because of your 

generosity. But we are not able to help many people with similar 

problems because of a lack of sufficient funds. If you are willing 

to support this outreach ministry, mark your check for HELP 

MINISTRY and it will go to a worthy cause. Thanks in advance for your generous support!

Churches United in Help Ministry



Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry

Sunday School Summer Break
Be still and know that I am God.  (Psalm 46:10) 

 
Do you sometimes feel the noise of the world puts you on overload?  
Do you ever seek a few quiet moments just to sit in silence so you can 
“hear” what is really important?  If so, then we may be the group for you. 
 
Come join us in the Chapel on Tuesdays at 12:15pm. 
 
No preparation is needed.  Come as you are.  All are welcome. 
 
For more information, please contact Sue Edwards (sumace2@gmail.com). 

Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry has resumed 

on Wednesdays @ 11:00am. There are many ways 

volunteers can get involved, including preparing food 

to be served, helping with set-up and clean-up, or by 

donating funds or food items. Currently we are in need 

of green beans, baked beans, cream of chicken and 

cream of mushroom soups, and ranch salad dressing. 

Please deposit donations in designated receptacle by 

the church office and in Surface Hall.

         Centering Prayer

Business cards, with instructions to contact the 

church in case of emergency, are now available 

for you to carry behind your driver's license. 

Pick one up in Surface Hall on Sunday or at 

the Reception Desk during the week. 

         Christ Church Parishioner Emergency Cards

mailto:sumace2@gmail.com


The Lunch Bunch will resume

 in September!  

For more information on future meetings,
 please contact 

Ann Esterle (270.782.3342) 
or Becky McCraney (270.842.8279). 

Second Thursday Lunch Bunch 

Knitting and Crochet Group 
has suspended meetings until 

Tuesday, September 4th.  
For more information, 

contact Mary Travelsted 

Knitting And Crochet Group 

        English Country Dance

   Sunday, August 19th 
2:00pm 

Surface Hall 
 
English Country Dance is back at Christ Church.  
Social dances from the 1700s (think Jane Austen), 
to the present, in the English Country Dance style.  All dances are taught and prompted.  No partner is 
necessary.  All ages are welcome and beginners are always encouraged.  We meet the 3rd Sunday of each 
month in Surface Hall from 2:00—3:30pm.  There is no charge.  Please wear non-marking, comfortable shoes.  
For more information, please contact Jan Campbell (270.535.2258). 

Lions Club Glasses Donations 
The Evening Lions Club collects used eyeglasses for use in overseas missions to developing 

countries. If you would like to be a part of this mission, you may deposit your old glasses (and cases) 
in the Lions Collection Box at the foot of the steps in the Gathering Area. The glasses will be cleaned 

and their prescription strength measured before being sent with an eye specialist to areas of need.  
Hearing Aids are also accepted.



Brotherhood Of St. Andrew 
The Brotherhood of St Andrew invites all men and youth of 
Christ Church to join us in service to the church and to the 
community. 

 
We meet on the first and third Saturdays of each month in the 
Conference Room at 8:00am for fellowship and sharing a 
reflection on Sunday’s Gospel reading. 

 
Our next meetings will be Saturdays, August 4th and 18th.

 

Wednesdays 
12:00pm 

Nave 

Healing Service 

The  EYC would like to thank the parish for their support

of our goal to provide Sojourner Bags (sack meals)

to HOTEL INC this summer.  Thanks to your help,

we were able to provide close to 300 meals!

Daughters Of The King (DOK) 
Sunday August 5th 

8:50 AM 
Hines Chapel

The daughters will gather for 
devotion and a regular meeting.

Thank You From The EYC

The Christ Church Guild has been working toward the completion of a new cookbook.  It is now finished and
 “A Centennial Cookbook” is now available to the parish and friends of Christ Church.  Over two hundred 
cookbooks have been ordered and are priced at $20 to support the outreach efforts of the Guild.  If you would 
like to purchase one, please  stop by the Church Office. 

Cookbooks for Sale



Living Waters For The World  



BIRTHS

The Parish Register 

August Birthdays

Hadley Denison Sothoron was born July 5th in  Annapolis, Maryland and 

welcomed by her brother Harrison, proud parents Elizabeth & Turner 

Sothoron, and joyful grandparents Mary & Jeff Cash. 

08/01 Bob Harrison

08/01 Susan Nuckols

08/01 Val Steele

08/02 Yuko Attaway

08/02 Hannah Burt

08/02 Ann Puckett

08/04 Winifred Kernohan

08/05 David Lee

08/05 Sarah Beth McIvor

08/05 Haley Steele

08/06 Marti Harrison

08/06 Elaine Walker

08/07 John Hagaman

08/07 Barbara Leet

08/07 Macy Steele

08/08 James Brown

08/08 Bill Collins Jr.

08/08 Paula Morgan

08/09 Beth Jefferson

08/09 Chloe McBaen

08/10 Sale Hightower

08/11 John Parker

08/12 Hannah Carter

08/13 Shanna Paul

08/13 Dorian Walker

08/14 Jennifer Adams

08/14 John Carbin

08/14 Todd Goodwin

08/16 Barbara Johnston

08/17 Ellen Buchanon

08/17 Jess Ford

08/17 Joe Meng

08/19 Carroll Smith

08/21 Doris Love Hunt

08/21 Courtney McBaen

08/21 Ed Tivol

08/22 Karen Crabtree

08/22 Teddi Taylor

08/24 Billy Adams

08/24 Carol Barry

08/26 Saundra Ardrey

08/26 Linda Belle Pillow

08/28 Roy Buchanon

08/29 Clay Campbell

08/30 Lara Ellison

08/30 Emma McBaen

08/31 Sarah Moore



CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH    OPERATING FUND REPORT 
FOR PERIOD ENDING JUN 30, 2018

Account # Account Name JUN 2018 YTD 2018
Annual 
Budget 

% of 
Annual 
Budget

INCOME
Parish Offerings 45,120.67$    364,560.92$  656,563.00$  56%
Diocesan Support 4,875.00 18,750.00 37,500.00 50%
Investment Income 0.00 79,134.00 0%
Miscellaneous Income 1,250.00 2,135.04 4,500.00 47%
INCOME TOTAL 51,245.67 385,445.96 777,697.00 50%

EXPENSE
Administration 1,542.33 15,241.58 45,700.00 33%
Buildings and Property 9,187.55 55,668.55 128,500.00 43%
Christian Formation 1,006.63 6,667.64 18,250.00 37%
WKU Episcopal Campus Ministry (ECM) 388.24 3,854.57 10,500.00 37%
Diocesan and Vestry Support 10,530.00 50,823.84 98,760.00 51%
Music Ministry 382.71 5,087.12 20,500.00 25%
Parish Life 925.22 9,534.24 22,893.00 42%
Worship 215.46 1,122.15 4,000.00 28%
Staff Salaries and Benefits 35,524.88 210,799.89 428,172.00 49%
EXPENSE TOTAL 59,703.02 358,799.58 777,275.00 46%

NET SURPLUS (DIFFERENCE) (8,457.35)$     26,646.38$    422.00$         

Financial Reports  

The Parish Online 
Be sure to check the parish’s newly designed website at www.cecbg.com for any 
communication you might have missed. 
The Lancet,  our weekly electronic newsletter and The Window monthly newsletter are found 
under the Connect menu.  You can also check the church calendar along with the Ministry 
Scheduler under the Calendar menu. 
 
Always remember to check Christ Church’s Facebook page for up to 
date information and event pictures. You can like us at 
www.facebook.com/cecbg 

Remember to check out the Diocese of Kentucky website for all things related to the 
Diocese.  You can find news and events along with ministries the Diocese is partnered.    Go 
to www.episcopalky.org 
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This Page Deliberately Left Blank

BUT IT DOESN’T HAVE TO BE!

In each Window, a few pages are left
blank to ensure the correct page count 

for printing.

Please consider submitting your photos,
artwork, or any masterpieces your children

or grandchildren have created.  
Let’s use this space to share some 

beauty and joy!

Submissions can be emailed to 
Karen@cecbg.com or placed in her mailbox.
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Christ Episcopal Church 
1215 State Street 

Bowling Green, Kentucky 42101 
270.843.6563 

www.cecbg.com 
 

Office Hours  
Monday—Thursday 

8:30am—4:30pm 
Closed Fridays 

 
Service Times 

Sunday 
8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite One 

9:00am Sunday School 
10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite Two 

 
Tuesday 

12:15pm Center ing Prayer Community
 
 

Wednesday 
7:00am Morning Prayer 

 12:00pm Holy Eucharist with Healing 
Prayers 

 
Clergy And Staff 

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey 
Rector 
steve@cecbg.com 
 
The Reverend Rebecca Kello 
Associate Rector and Chaplain to the 
Episcopal Campus Ministry at WKU 
becca@cecbg.com 
 
The Reverend Kellie Mysinger 
Deacon 
kellie@cecbg.com  

Vonda Garringer
Parish Administrator
Vonda@cecbg.com 

C. Kenneth Stein 
Director of Music and Organist 
ken@cecbg.com 
 
Laura Goodwin 
Director of Christian Education 
laura@cecbg.com 
 
Karen Crabtree 
Director of Youth and Director of Online 
Communications 
karen@cecbg.com 

The Window 
Christ Episcopal  Church 
1215 State Street 
Bowling  Green, KY 42101 
 
 
 

First Class Postage 
 
 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

The Vestry 
 

2018 Class  
Pitt Derryberry 
Hamp Moore 
John Parker 
Ann Puckett 

 
2019 Class  

Shelley Carter 
Scott Harris 

Laura Harper Lee 
Paula Lyons 

 
2020 Class  
Gail Brooks 

Justin Chaffin 
Kathy Leonard 
Gary Reimer 

 
Officers  

Ann Puckett, Senior Warden 
John Parker, Junior Warden 

Paula Lyons, Clerk 
Leslie Weigel, Treasurer 

Hamp Moore, Assistant Treasurer 
Mark Eastin, Assistant Treasurer 

Seven Parish 
Ministry Areas And 

Vestry Member Liaisons 
 

Worship 
Steve Pankey and Becca Kello 

 
Learn —Christian Formation 

Pitt Derryberry and Kathy Leonard 
 

Grow —Congregational 
           Development 

Scott Harris and Paula Lyons 
 

Radiate —Fellowship 
Gail Brooks and Shelley Carter 

 
Radiate —Outreach 

Justin Chaffin and Gary Reimer 
 

Radiate —Pastor l Care 
Laura Harper Lee and Hamp Moore 
 

Administration 
Ann Puckett and John Parker 

Christ Episcopal Church is a community of Christ’s servants who seek to — 
Worship God with joy and wonder, Learn and Grow together, and Radiate God’s love to all. 

Mission Statement adopted by the Vestry — August 22, 2017 
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